
South Dakota needs Medicaid parity
The American Health Care Act (AHCA), recently adopted legislation by the U.S. House of Representatives that is being 
considered by the U.S. Senate, would significantly disadvantage states such as South Dakota that have chosen not to 
adopt Medicaid expansion through the Affordable Care Act (ACA). The AHCA grows the gap between the Medicaid 
expansion have and have-nots — in essence it punishes states such as South Dakota for not expanding Medicaid. By 2025, 
nonexpansion states will have foregone an additional $683 billion in federal outlays for Medicaid, compared to states that 
have opted to expand the program under the existing law. These estimates project that federal spending on Medicaid in 
expansion states by 2025 will be $1,936 per capita compared to $1,158 in nonexpansion states — a relative difference of 67 
percent. The American Health Care Act fails the test of equity.

$683.9 Billion

$8.81 Billion in SD
After accounting for a $10 billion safety-net fund and a 
portion of $31.2 billion in restored Medicaid DSH cuts, the 
AHCA would direct $680 billion in additional Medicaid 
funding to expansion states between 2014 and 2025. South 
Dakota’s share of the $680 billion loss is $8.81 billion.

By 2025, nonexpansion states will have foregone an 
additional $683.9 billion in net federal outlays for 
Medicaid, compared to states that have opted to expand 
the program under existing law.
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